Masood Khawaja sqd. President 

The Hakak food Authority.       

THE LETTERS OF DR UMAR AZAM:  LETTER NO. 
L1078  
To: President Khawaja           

Dated: 16th April 1991
Dear President Khawaja,


Asalamu Alaikum,
I thank you for you letter and note that you wish me to inform you of my activities in general. 

I am pleased to reveal that, for the last two years or so, I have been writing to manufactures such as ‘Nestle’ and asking them for lists of food-staffs which are suitable for consumption by Muslims. 

Alhamdulillah, I am the one who has influenced ‘Mcvities’ to make the ‘Homeshear’ biscuits halal, and ‘Walkers’ to produce ‘Roast Chicken’ and ‘Beef’ flavour crisps as suitable for vegetarians! I enclose a couple of sample letters for you to look at, masha’ Allah, even ‘Golden wonder’ have changed some previously haram flavours (e.g. cheese & Onion) to being halal in nature.

The various letters that I received from such manufactures, I have filed, I usually show such letters to Muslim families (I work part-time as a private G.C.S.E tutor and have showed the information to my students).

May I request an exchange of information with you? If you want, I can photocopy and send my correspondence to you in return for the literature that ‘the Halal food Authority’ has produced. I would also welcome copies of your important correspondences with the government, with relevance to the report of Professor Philip James, the first of which I have heard from you! 

W.salaam
Yours sincerely, 
Dr Umar Azam     
